
ORDINANCE NO. 1808

AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE DISPENSING OF GASOLINE AND RELATED
PRODUCTS.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION:

1. That Section 12-10 of the Code of Ordinances is hereby
repealed.

2. That Section 15.703(e) of the Uniform Fire Code, 1976 Edition,
heretofore adopted by the City of Grand Junction, is amended to
read as follows:

"(e) Dispensing of liquids at private locations, where the
dispensing equipment is not open to the public, does not require
an attendant or supervisor, Such private locations may include
card or key controlled dispensers. Private locations where such
liquids are dispensed other than to vehicles of the company
operating the dispensing facilities shall have an approved fire
alarm system. In addition, such locations shall be equipped with
emergency shut-off systems as described in Section 15-704 hereof."

PASSED and ADOPTED this 4th day of April, 1979.

Karl M. Johnson
____________________
President of the Council

Attest:

Neva B. Lockhart, CMC
____________________
City Clerk

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing ordinance, being Ordinance No.
1808, was introduced, read, and ordered published by the City
Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, at a regular
meeting of said body held on the 21st day of March, 1979, and that
the same was published in The Daily Sentinel, a newspaper
published and in general circulation in said City, at least ten
days before its final passage.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the
official seal of said City this 6th day of April, 1979.

Neva B. Lockhart, CMC
____________________
Neva B. Lockhart
City Clerk

Published: March 23, 1979

Published: April 10, 1979



Effective: May 10, 1979


